





E.2 Wastewater treatment plants and catchments SA Water

e SA Water has an agreement with Alinta Energy to dispose of sludge on Alinta’s land and an
agreement with EPA to dispose of sludge on SA Water owned land. The EPA considers that the
agreement does not extend to Alinta Energy owned land. If the EPA objects to sludge disposal
adjacent to the plant, then sludge will have to be mechanically dewatered and trucked to Port
Augusta West WWTP,

Key points - future:

e The local prison has been connected to the SA Water sewer network and the pumping
infrastructure is in the process of being commissioned. Planned future residential developments
in the Stirling North area may increase loads on the Port Augusta East WWTP, but an agreement
on the network augmentation strategy and associated costs is yet to be reached. Planning SA and
local government have indicated a potential for strong growth in the area.

e The fly ash disposal surrounding the plant limits the long-term use of the current Port Augusta
East site and fand for a future new plant has been purchased. Planning investigations have been
undertaken regarding an appropriate long-term strategy for wastewater treatment and sludge
disposal at Port Augusta and a project is proposed for the regulatory period to expand sludge
handling and drying facilities within the Port Augusta area.

e Port Augusta East wastewater treatment plant is ranked as a “tier 2”*! treatment plant by the
EPA. Under the current licence there is no requirement for an EIP.

e EPA has expressed concern in the past, that sludge disposal into the fly ash is not acceptable.
However, they have allowed the practice to continue.

e The EPA has recently expressed concern regarding the treated wastewater discharge pollutant
concentrations and loads from Port Augusta East WWTP and the impacts of future population
growth. Discussions are continuing.

1 Refer to notes to the attachment.
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